Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting on 18th June 2019

1. Chair – Bob Kendall

2. Apologies – Martin and Mandy Doughty

     Present – Bob Kendall, Adele Haddon, Jezz Fullwood, Will Wilson (from Bassetlaw Planning department) Kath Dalton, Nick Wollaston, Ruth and David Langley and Marilyn Brogden
3. Notes from the last meeting – accepted

4. V7 Neighbourhood Plan

     This item on the agenda was solely to check the document for factual inaccuracies, typo’s and page formatting errors. The document is otherwise compliant with the examiner’s recommendations, and as such is not subject to major changes.

Page 2 para 5 – there was a discussion about Mattersey Thorpe being labelled ‘other settlement’, this is how core strategy at Bassetlaw District Council (BDC) termed M. Thorpe. This links in with our N. Plan and BDC’s emerging ‘Local Plan’

Page 5 – there’s no mention of the bible collage in the document, it will be added to Page 5

Page 9 para 35 – there was a discussion about the Parish Council and pre-application planning discussions.

Page 16 - Streets and Spaces – to reference this and clarify para 2.

Page 33 – change Land North of Thorpe Road planning permission reference to 18/01522/FUL
Page 42 para 137 – change to ‘with 2 barns in agricultural use’
Page 44 – Settlement break has been altered to allow Gilbert’s Croft planning application to show its full site.
Page 46 para 153 – discussion regarding the necessity of going back to the examiner with amendments, Will Wilson assured the group that the proposed changes are minor and do not need to go back to the examiner.

Page 55 -  change red dot on the map at Bridge House to 2 purple as it is semi detached not detached.

Page 61-65  -  cross reference site numbers to a map of the original sites.

Page 67 – correct the spelling of maltkin.

Page 71 – add Annex 2 for site assessment details.

5. Consultation event 6th July

This will take place at Mattersey Primary School between 11am and 4pm on Saturday 6th July at their school fayre.

Big maps will be done for us by Will Wilson

Will Wilson will let us know how and when we can inform residents about the referendum, provisional date for referendum is September 5th, this is run by BDC in exactly the same manor as any other election/referendum, with the same rules and regulations.

The steering group will do a leaflet drop to each household in the parish, posters about the village, put into Idle talk and put on Weebly.

6. Any other business – none

7. Date and time of the next meeting – Tuesday 2nd of July 7pm in the Church Hall.
